
Sudden Valley Golf Club Annual Meeting 
Saturday, October 28, 2017, 4:00 pm 

19th Hole 
 
 
Attendees: 
Board members:  Rich Fonda, Dave Strauss, Lorna Lane, Mike Morrow, Rick Larrabee, Elaine 
Maki, Jim Bergner, Chuck Luttrell, Brian Kruhlak. 
 
Golf Club members:  Keri Larrabee, Coleen Thompson, Jo Jean Kos, Bill Pfeil, Shari Pfiel, John 
Fuchs, Kristin Fuchs, Bonnie Frank, Jon Joslin, Jeanne Joslin, Trevor Quinn, Mary Quinn. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm, by Club Captain Rich Fonda in the absence of 
President Steve Hagan. 
 
A quorum of 40 was confirmed with 21 members present and 35 proxies.  
 
The minutes of the last General Meeting held October 1, 2016, were unanimously approved.   
 
Reports. 
Treasurer’s Report (Dave Strauss):   Copy of budget attached.   
Expenses:  We were $305.00 over budget on Club Tournaments and $363.68 under on Trophies 
and Hall Plaques.  We now have a supply of plaques in stock for several years to come.  Hole-in-
One budget was slightly below budget at $448.92.  Men’s and Ladies Clubs received their 
budget of $1,500 each.  Overall, we were $567.76 under budget on expenses.   
 
Income:  We carried over $2,005.28 from 2016 and added $17,635.00 in Membership Fees this 
year.  Golf Club Income versus Expenses puts us ahead $2,358.04. 
 
The checkbook balance is $10,677.31.  The Beautification Fund has $8,319.27. 
 
Greens Committee (Chuck Luttrell):  Copy of report attached. 
Chuck and his volunteers completed 37 projects in 2017.  We’ve had 50 volunteers contributing 
a total of 904 hours.  Ten of those volunteers were not golfers and two were not SV residents.  In 
2018, the committee plans to complete the planting of the 18th Green Garden after the retaining 
wall is replaced. 
 
Keri Larrabee suggested we broadcast the enormous contribution being made to Sudden Valley 
through its Golf Club Member Volunteers.  Chuck Luttrell will cover that in his letter to the “SV 
Views”. 
 
Handicap Committee (Rick Larrabee):  Rick has not received enough score cards from rounds 
played from the Gold Tees to establish a handicap rating.  We need to renew our efforts to 
collect the necessary score cards or find another approach to getting the Gold Tees rated.  In 
addition, we need to discuss tournament scores and how they are posted. 
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New Members Committee (Mary Jo Case):  In Mary Jo’s absence, Rich Fonda reported that 
Mary Jo has been overwhelmed by the number of new members and will need an assistant.  If 
anyone is interested, please contact Mary Jo. 
 
Social Committee (Marcy Rekunyk):  In Marcy’s absence, Rich Fonda read her report, copy 
attached.  All of the budget was spent on the Fall Banquet and will be again next year.  Marcy 
has negotiated a deal with El Agave so members participating in the Social’s pay a flat fee of $12 
for their meal.  Bill Pheil suggested we consider increasing that fee slightly so we have better 
menu options. 
 
Men’s Club (Jim Bergner):  The Men’s Club has $850.00 in the bank.  Their major tournament, 
the Men’s Invitational was a success and the focus next year will again be on the Invitational.   
 
Ladies Club (Elaine Maki):  Copy of report attached.  Elaine introduced the 2018 Ladies 
Captain, Coleen Thompson.  The highlight of the season was the Ladies Invitational.  They had 
108 participants and raised $2,400 for the ALS Evergreen Chapter.  Next year’s charity will be 
Whatcom Hospice House.  To encourage more junior members, the Ladies Club suggested 
offering free/reduced fees to junior golfers with the hope this would introduce more families to 
golf. 
 
Club Captain (Rich Fonda):  Copy of report attached.  Although we had fewer participants in 
golf tournament than hoped for, it was successful year.  Partner golf seems to be the preferred 
format and we will plan tournaments with that format in mind. 
 
President’s Annual Report (Steve Hagan):  Copy attached.  Steve wanted to remind everyone to 
be sure to vote in the upcoming SV Board Election.   
 
Golf Director’s Annual Report (Brian Kruhlak):  Copy of report is attached.  This was a tough 
year with a slow start due to bad weather in the winter and spring.  Several projects were 
completed:  tree removal on 3, 8 and 11; upgrade to Pump House on 18 and landscaping on the 
practice green.  Special thank you to Chuck Luttrell and his volunteers.   
 
We also saw an increase in memberships; particularly amongst Social members whose numbers 
increased from 5 in 2016 to 131 in 2017.   
 
John Fuchs asked about golf carts.  The current lease will be up in May 2019 at which point we 
will own the golf carts.  He also asked Brian about the polling of property owners to see if a 
lower first-year membership would be well received.  The goal is to add 100 – 150 new 
members.  Any new membership deal would not affect non-property owners. 
 
Election of New Board Members: 
Mike Morrow, Vice President and Lorna Lane, Secretary were elected by acclamation.   
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New Business: 
 
Notification of future Executive Meetings will be published on the SV Golf website under 
Membership Links. 
 
There was general discussion about distance markers on the course. Various options will be 
discussed between Golf Staff and the Golf Board in the future. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:55 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Lorna Lane  
Secretary 






























